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Registration in the 2010-2011 UCI International Track Calendar 
 
 
Dear President, 
 
Please find herewith the different documents required to register international track races for the 
2010-2011 season, which is going to start the day after the 2010 Elite World Championships 
and is going to end on the last day of the 2011 Elite World Championships. 
 
We would like to draw your attention to article 1.2.006, which lists the criteria of an International 
Track race and states that each International race must be registered into the UCI 
International Calendar and not into the National Calendar. In this regard, we inform you that 
holding such an event, and more specifically the participation of any licence holder, is forbidden 
in the strict sense of article 1.2.019. Consequently, any contravener exposes himself to the 
sanctions notably stated in article 1.2.021. Furthermore, a race must be registered into the UCI 
International Track Calendar in order to award UCI points. 
 
As per the new scale, which you will find enclosed, the number of points awarded to the 
participants of an event depends on its classification. Accordingly a class 1 event, for example, 
will award more points than an event of a lower class. Moreover, each event for which points 
counting for the UCI Individual Track Classification are awarded will need to respect 
formats and/or minimal distances as specified in the UCI Regulations, failing which 
points will not be awarded. 
 
For all events registered into the 2009-2010 Calendar a track race report must be provided by 
the president of the Commissaires Panel, failing this, the event will be relegated. From these 
reports depends also the classification of an event. 
 
Further to questions and remarks received in respect with the procedure of events classification, 
some examples to illustrate the system applied has been added to the enclosed instructions for 
registration. 
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The Financial Obligations for 2009-2010 in Euros related to the track calendar fee are available 
on the UCI website, under: Publications. These latter have been increased in 2008 in order to 
cover the costs of the UCI anti-doping testing, resulting that they are no longer at the expense 
of the organisers. 
 
We would like to take also the opportunity to remind you that National Championships are 
granting points to riders taken into account within the UCI Track Individual Classification. 
However, points will only be allocated to National Championships preliminary registered 
and appearing on the UCI Track International Calendar (article 3.3.010), available on the 
website www.uci.ch, which enables anyone to verify that their registration has been well 
received. Therefore, please inform us of the dates of your National Championships taking place 
within the 2010-2011 season as described above. 
 
There is no UCI registration fee for International Junior competitions or for National 
Championships, however, we need all dates. 
 
The registration file has to be returned to the UCI office by the Organisation and approved by 
the National Federation no later than 15th December 2009. The UCI International Track 
Calendar will be ratified by the Management Committee during its meeting of 28-29 January 
2010 in Tabor. 
 
Contrary to the previous years, registrations must be made using the forms dedicated to each 
event (herewith enclosed) in pdf format, exclusively by electronic way. 
 
Should you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Gilles Peruzzi 
 Sports Coordinator - Track 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Enclosures mentioned 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cc: Organisers 
 Continental Confederation 
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